From: Insreform@aol.com [mailto:Insreform@aol.com] 
Sent: Thursday, November 29, 2007 7:40 PM

I am not able to attend your meeting on December 1, 2007 but I am very concerned that the Rating Companies do not have knowledge or any way to check on the accuracy of the models used which give predictions of storms and damage predictions from storms resulting in probable maximum loss information.

 

I am the head of a grassroots citizen’s organization in MA, Citizens for Homeowners Insurance Reform, www.homeownersinsurancereform.org  and I attended a hearing held in Boston this fall for the State Study Commission on Homeowners Insurance. 
A representative of AM Best testified before this Commission. When asked by the Attorney General if the Rating Company asked any questions or had information that the models used were correct for the geographic area, they said they do not ask questions or have information as to the accuracy of the models.

 

I feel that since the Rating Companies play such a huge part in determining the amount of Re-Insurance an Insurer must carry and the costs of re-insurance is passed down to the Citizens, it should be made mandatory that Rating Companies have a way to check for such accuracy, and report to some relatory group, perhaps the State Attorney Generals office.

 

We know that the building codes, water temperatures, wind and topographic features of our State are not reflected in the models used by RMS and AIR Worldwide. The head research scientist Mr. Muir-Wood from RMS stated last year in testimony that the buildings over the age of 1938 are not tested in their model! Much of New England is older than this date and in fact these homes were built much better than homes today! Wood was plentiful  and was full sized -a 2x10 was 2x10!

 

The National Association of Insurance Commissioners must look to the protection of the Citizens. This is not a coastal problem. The insurance industry nationwide is shifting risk to Citizens, States and the National Government yet keeping their outrageous rates high and making huge profits. I asked the Rating Director in Ma yesterday if the DOI looks into the surplus monies of the insurance companies before deciding on whether a rate hike is needed? The answer is no! But the language in the Fair Plan states the Commissioner must reflect the re-insurance costs and the voluntary losses. This seems one sided.
Please pass this e-mail to someone who will be at the hearing Saturday. 

Maybe I will be able to get involved this year with your organization.

Paula Aschettino

Chair - Citizens for Homeowners Insurance Reform

21 Smith Lane

Eastham, Ma 02642

508-240-5231

